
The Parish of St Mary & St Paul

Sunday 16 October 2022
18th Sunday after Trinity

New Parish Web Site www.stmaryandstpaulhemel.org.uk

Services
St Mary’s

Sun16 Oct 8.00am Holy Eucharist
9.30am Sung Eucharist

Tues 18 Oct 8.00am Holy Communion
Wed 19 OCt 10.30am Holy Communion
Sun 23 Oct 8.00am Holy Eucharist

9.30am Sung Eucharist
St Paul’s
Sun 16 Oct 11.15am Sung Eucharist
Sun 23 Oct 11.15am Sung Eucharist

Our churches stream services to YouTube

By sitting in one of the marked front pews you may appear in the live
stream. If you do not want your image streamed please sit further
back.

St Mary’s Readers and Intercessor

Readers Intercessor

Today
Jenny Leslie

Jenny Bowes
Richard Leslie

Next Week
23 Oct

Lynne Sygrave

Rosamund Russell
Rosamund Russell

St Paul’s Services on YouTube
To find this, visit our website or search for "St Mary and St
Paul Hemel Hempstead" in YouTube and subscribe to the
channel. Alternatively you can find the channel by using
this link:

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC7U_Q1B-URNJ06ToEZePyPg
(care with exact capitalisation).

In the email version of this bulletin and on the website
this link is clickable.

https://stmaryandstpaulhemel.org.uk/
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC7U_Q1B-URNJ06ToEZePyPg


Autumn Clean - Next Saturday

We are planning our usual Autumn Clean morning at
St Mary's for Saturday 22nd October. As the saying goes
'many hands make light work' so, if you possible can, do
put it in your diary and come along between 9.00am and
12 noon. It is always very satisfying as well as fun and
good fellowship, and themore themerrier!

Halloween

The Old Town Halloween event returns this year but in a
slightly different format.We need volunteers to help out in
St Mary's during the afternoon of Sunday 30th October,
making hot chocolate, helping with the children's
activities and talking to visitors. Timings to be confirmed
and a shift pattern to be arrangedbut it looks like 3.30-7ish
will need to be covered. Talk to Canon John for more
information.

Pray Hemel

I hope that you may be able to join us on the 5th
November to celebrate 20 years of Pray Hemel.

Many of you were there at the start – thank you for your
loving support of me and Pray Hemel over the years.

If you can let me know if you are coming that would be
great (for catering) but no worries if you forget to.

If you are not able to come I want to use this opportunity
to thank you for being there at the beginning, in the
middle or now.

I cannot believe its 20 years, but I know that Pray Hemel
never belonged to us, it is Gods vehicle, He is in control
and He remains so.

I really do treasure all the love and helpwe have had over
the years-thank you.

I hope to see you there but if not Gods richest blessing on
you and yours.

Much love

Penny, Pat and Bob.



Churches Together - Autumn Forum

I apologise that the date for the Autumn Forum of
Churches Together in Hemel Hempstead (CTHH) has
been changed to Tuesday 1st November. We hope this
will enable more people to attend.
The other details remain the same –meeting at 7pm for a
7.30pm start at Hemel Hempstead Methodist Church in
Northridge Way.
It will include speakers from local churches about Messy
Church, and an introduction to Messy Vintage.
Wewould be grateful if youwould publicise this aswidely
as possible. It is an opportunity, open to all, to come and
meet other Christians in the town.
Thank you
Heather Lewis
Secretary, CTHH

Children’s Society Donations

It’s time forme to collect the Children’s Society Boxes and
donations to send off to the society from our St.Mary’s
community. Last year we raised £483.62 which made a
huge difference in helping vulnerable children and young
people feel valued. Thank you.
“Very often these children and young people feel scared,
unloved or they are simply overlooked or ignored. We
help and support them through our project workers by
providing security and opportunitieswhere they can talk,
be listened to which improves their well-being and
outlook with muchmore confidence.”
Please pass your boxes & donations to me in church over
the next few weeks. Many thanks
Sheila Barton



Team Rector:
• The Revd Canon John Williams Tel:265272

teamrector@hotmail.com
Team Clergy:

• St Albans, Warners End: The Revd Pete Stevenson
Tel: 251897
rev_pete@onetel.com

• St Barnabas, Adeyfield: Position vacant

• Church of The Resurrection, Grovehill & Woodhall Farm:
The Revd Austin Janes (on study leave)

TeamOffice:
Norma Howie: Tel 253977
admin@stmaryandstpaulhemel.org.uk

Bulletin deadline:
Preceding Thursday noon
hello@stmaryandstpaulhemel.org.uk Tel 391923.

Payments:
Cheques should bemade payable to “St Mary and St Paul PCC”.

The Ecclesiastical Parish of St Mary and St Paul, Hemel Hempstead
Reg. Charity 1130644

St Mary’s Churchwardens:
Emmeline Lambert Tel: 268705
stmarychurchwarden@stmaryandstpaulhemel.org.uk
Rosamund Russell Tel:217754
stmarychurchwarden@stmaryandstpaulhemel.org.uk

St Paul’s Churchwarden:
Gordon Gaddes Tel: 257920
stpaulchurchwarden@stmaryandstpaulhemel.org.uk
Rosina Gaddes Tel: 07720 897037
stpaulchurchwarden@stmaryandstpaulhemel.org.uk

Sun
16 Oct

8.00am
9.30am
11.15am

Holy Eucharist
Sung Eucharist
Sung Eucharist

StM
StM
StP

18th Sunday after Trinity

Mon
17 Oct

Ignatius, Bishop of Antioch, Martyr, c.107

Tue
18 Oct

8.00am Holy Communion StM

Luke the Evangelist

Wed
19 Oct

10.30am Holy Communion StM

Henry Martyn, Translator of the Scriptures, Missionary in India and Persia, 1812

Thur
20 Oct

Fri
21 Oct

Sat
22 Oct

Sun
23Oct

8.00am
9.30am
11.15am

Holy Eucharist
Sung Eucharist
Sung Eucharist

StM
StM
StP

Last Sunday after Trinity

St Mary’s Church is open for visitors every day from 10am - 5pm

www.stmaryandstpaulhemel.org.uk

The Parish of St Mary & St Paul

Services and Events Week Commencing 16 October 2022


